
Minutes
Governor’s Cabinet on Nonprofit Health and Human Services
February 17, 2012
10:00 a.m.

Capitol, Room 310
Hartford. CT

Members Present: Co-Chairwoman Deb Heinrich, Co-Chairman Peter DeBiasi, DDS Commissioner Terrence Macy, DMHAS Commissioner Patricia Rehmer, DOC Commissioner Leo Arnone, CSSD Executive Director William Carbone, Robert Dakers, Nancy Roberts, Daniel J. O’Connell, Roberta Cook, Patrick J. Johnson, Jr., Yvette H. Bello, Anne L. Ruwet, Marcie Dimenstein
Members Absent:  State Representative Michelle Cook, DSS Commissioner Roderick Bremby (represented by Astread Ferron-Poole), SDE Commissioner Stefan Pryor (represented by Charlene Russell-Tucker), DCF Commissioner Joette Katz (represented by Judi Jordan), DPH Commissioner Jewell Mullen, Maureen Price-Boreland (represented by Beth Hines), Theresa Santoro, Deborah Chernoff
I.    Welcome and Comments from the Chairs
Co-chairs Heinrich and DeBiasi called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. Co-Chair DeBiasi started the meeting announcing Co-Chair Heinrich is leaving her position as the Governor’s Nonprofit Liaison and thanked her for all the good work she has done. Co-Chair Heinrich then addressed the Cabinet. She said it was a bittersweet moment, thanked the group, and it was an incredible year.
II.   Approval of Minutes
Pat Johnson made a motion to approve the December 16, 2011 meeting of the Cabinet; seconded by Nancy Roberts. Voice vote-motion passed unanimously. 
III.    Work Groups Reports and Discussion
· Common Cross-Agency Results:
Co Chair Carbone started his presentation by stating they now have representation from all affected state agencies, CSSD, and The Charter Oak Group. The group decided to create a population result statement for each of five domains   This information was handed out to the Cabinet. The group will now work on Subgroups have been formed for each domain and will work on suggesting headline indicators (data the group can get now) and secondary indicators (data the group will need to get) for each result statement.  The subgroups  will report on their progress  at the Workgroup’s March meeting. Co-Chair Carbone also stated they are on schedule to have a draft report to the Cabinet by June.
Co Chair Roberts stated the group looked at all the State Agencies RBA statements provided by The Charter Oak Group. She also stated the Legislature supports RBA and will likely use this work to inform its own future RBA work.

The Cabinet then discussed this workgroup’s presentation. Co-Chair DeBiasi asked what the barriers in collecting the data are. Co Chair Carbone responded they are starting with what they can get first and then they will identify additional data needed.  Co-Chair Heinrich suggested that its critical to focus on identifying data needed to make policy decisions.  There was general agreement that the Domains and results statements will integrate nicely with work already being done in and across state agencies. 
· Rate-Setting:
Co-Chair Johnson started his presentation stating reviewing how each agency sets rates across all programs is onerous, so this workgroup agreed to target their analysis to  “group homes”, which are funded by most POS state agencies. They are looking to see if a standardized approach could be used for rate setting. The workgroup is developing a grid and will use the CT Nonprofit Strategy Platform being developed by the University of Connecticut’s Nonprofit Leadership Program to get detailed  information on the fiscal health of current private providers. They are also looking into how their work relates to the work being done by  the RFP and Procurement Process Workgroup.
 A report to the Cabinet is expected by June.
· RFP and Procurement Process
Co-Chair Ruwet started her presentation stating at their last workgroup meeting there was a presentation from DMHAS on Practice Improvement Model and she summarized that approach. Two subgroups have been formed: Guiding Principles of Public and Private Partnerships, and PSA/POS Recommendations including when to or not issues RFPs. Some recommendations may need to go  to the Attorney General’s for  review, including  allow allowing some discussion between Nonprofits and State Agencies during the RFP Process. 
The Workgroup may be able to have  a draft report available by the Cabinet’s April meeting. 
The Cabinet then discussed the workgroup’s presentation. Commissioner Rehmer stated the one potential weakness in the Practice Improvement Model is that it doesn’t allow Nonprofits not currently in the business, to get into the business. Bob Dakers stated the goal is to get the best service possible. Commissioner Arnone noted that  there are some providers are doing their job well and some are not; and that  because State Agencies share many of the same providers they can learn from and share information gleaned from oversight of those providers. Bill Carbone commented that common performance measures  can assist State Agencies and providers in working toward the same results and clarifying what their roles are in achieving those results. Co Chair Ruwet ended her presentation by stating DDS model is very different than, for instance, DOC. DDS follows the person.
IV.    Administrative Details 

a. Reporting Template: Co-Chair Heinrich reviewed the handout on how the workgroups should submit their reports to the Cabinet. Recommendations that require Legislative change should be marked with a star.
b. Process for Adopting Recommendations and Reports: Co-Chair DeBiasi facilitated a discussion on how the Cabinet  wants to handle and vote on accepting  recommendations and/or reports. After some discussion, a motion (Rehmer/Carbone) passed unanimously to have recommendations and/or reports officially adopted by the Cabinet if at least a majority of the quorum present voted in favor. A quorum is more than 50% of the Cabinet members. The issue of who is eligible to vote was also raised. Co-Chair Heinrich clarified that while Cabinet members can be represented at meetings by designated staff, only Cabinet members present at Cabinet meetings have voting rights. .  
c. It was noted that the full Cabinet has the following options when taking action on proposed reports and/or recommendations: accept as presented, accept as amended by the Cabinet, reject as presented, or send back to the Workgroup for revision. 
d. Meeting Schedule: After some discussion it was agreed to schedule future meetings as follows:  April 20, May 4 and 18, and June 1 and 15, 2012. All meetings are scheduled for two hours, from 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

V.    Adjournment:  Before closing the meeting, Co Chair DeBiasi again thanked Co Chair Heinrich. He also stated that anyone interested in the position should send their resume to Mark Ojakian, the Governor’s Chief of Staff.  At 11:16 a.m. a motion (Ruwet/Roberts) to adjourn the meeting passed unanimously.


